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December 10, 1836
Dear Editor,


As it is well known to our people, the Cherokee, that the United States government has passed the Indian Removal Act and means to push us off of our land.  Many of our people are conflicted as to what to do; should we take the government’s offer and leave our homes?  Or, should we stay and fight for what is ours?  I believe we should stay and fight for our homes, families and land.

There are many reasons why we should stay on our land.  First, the Supreme Court has ruled in our favor!  Justice Marshall has stated, “The Cherokee nation, then, is a distinct community, occupying its own territory, with boundaries accurately described, in which the laws of Georgia can have no force, and which the citizens of Georgia have no right to enter. . . ”  He said this is our land!  Second, the group of Cherokee that signed the Treaty of New Echota did not have the authority to do so.  Chief John Ross has said the treaty is a “pretended treaty” and signed by “false and fraudulent representations”.  Finally, this would destroy our way of life.  Chief Ross said if we are removed, “we are denationalized; we are disfranchised.  We are deprived of membership in the human family!  We have neither land nor home, nor resting place that can be called our own.”  This cannot be allowed to pass!


So, fellow Cherokee, it is critical we stay on our homeland!  We have the Supreme Court behind us, we can prove the treaty of New Echota is false and this removal will only lead to our destruction!  Stand strong with our chief and stay on our land, do not give into this injustice! 
Sincerely,

Harry Bear Claw
